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Bill Type and Number: Resolution 2013-368
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: June 11, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: F
Date of Analysis: June 13, 2013
Type of Action: Acknowledging submittal of tentative operating budget, capital budget and millage rate
Bill Summary: The bill acknowledges the submission by the Mayor of two tentative budgets for FY13-14, one based on the enactment of pension reform via pending Ordinance 2013-366 and the other formulated based on the failure of that ordinance to be enacted.  The bill proposes a tentative millage rate of 10.0353 mills for the General Services District, 6.7446 mills in the Beaches cities, and 8.4472 mills for the Town of Baldwin.  The bill sets the tentative rolled-back millage rate at 10.2844 mills for the General Services District, 6.7713 mills in the Beaches cities, and 8.6569 mills for the Town of Baldwin.  The bill also acknowledges submission of a tentative Capital Improvement Program (CIP) budget covering 81 projects at a total FY13-14 cost of $65,808,744.
Background Information: Section 106.200 of the Budget and Accounting Code provides that the Mayor shall by May 1st each year submit a tentative annual budget proposal, including revenues and expenses, an operating budget and a capital improvements budget, and tentative millage rate.  The Council is required to act on that tentative budget by June 30th in order to provide the Mayor with guidance as to the proposed millage rate and general government expenditures for use in developing the formal budget proposal which must be submitted by the Mayor to the City Council by July 15th.  This year the Council by Resolution 2013-283-A delayed the tentative budget submission deadline to June 3, 2013.
The tentative budget assuming no pension reform shows General Fund revenues and expenditures of $950,020,294 and an estimated reduction of controllable costs totaling $63.97 million or 13.88%.  The tentative budget assuming that pension reform is enacted shows General Fund revenues and expenditures of $950,020,294 and an estimated reduction of controllable costs totaling $18.9 million or 4.09%.  
Policy Impact Area: Budget preparation process
Fiscal Impact: None
Analyst: Clements
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